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October 20, 2011 
 
 
Tom Farrell 
Farrell Design-Build Companies, Inc. 
3025 Venture Road 
Placerville CA  95667 
 
 
Subject: Cardinal Health – Cyclotron Equipment Vault Project 
  Sacramento, CA 
Dear Tom, 
 
Provident Construction Company would like to express our appreciation to the Farrell team for 
your hard work and dedication on the Cardinal Health project.  Farrell’s service and effort on 
this project are congruent with Provident guiding company principles of Service, Quality, and 
Commitment. 
 
The owner’s structural engineer designed a concrete vault for the planned cyclotron imaging 
equipment inside the existing building at 201 Lathrop Way in Sacramento.  This equipment is 
very sensitive to differential settlement and is very heavy.  We selected Farrell Design-Build to 
provide both ground improvement support of the new concrete vault and mat and to provide 
shoring of an existing building column during construction.   
 
Farrell had a few methods of piles and ground improvement to choose from and selected the 
use of CLSM columns as the most cost effective and practical ground improvement method 
considering the project constraints.  Farrell also designed and installed helical mini-piles for 
shoring the existing building column. 
 
Farrell’s engineering, construction, and customer service, with an enthusiastic “can do” attitude 
proved to us that they strive for excellence.  Farrell’s quick response to engineering questions 
really helped keep the project on track.  Because of the project’s success and Farrell’s 
excellent customer service, we will be looking for future opportunities using your services and 
will recommend Farrell Design-Build as a foundation solution provider. 
 
Sincerely, 
Provident Construction Company 
 
 
 
 
John Klockner, LEED AP 
Project Manager 

 

 

 


